
 

 

 
MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE 

HIGHWAYS ADVISORY COMMITTEE (DECOMMISSIONED 13TH JUNE 2022) 
Town Hall, Main Road, Romford 
8 March 2022 (7.00  - 8.30 pm) 

 
Present: 
 
COUNCILLORS 
 
Conservative Group 
 

Christine Vickery (Vice-Chair), John Crowder and 
+Timothy Ryan 
 

Residents’ Group 
 

Paul Middleton 
 

Upminster & Cranham 
Havering Residents’ 
Group 
 

Christopher Wilkins 

North Havering 
Residents Group 

Brian Eagling (Chairman)  

 
 
Apologies were received for the absence of Councillors David Durant and Michael 
White. 
+Councillor Tim Ryan substituted for Councillor White. 
 
All decisions were taken with no votes against. 
 
The Chairman reminded Members of the action to be taken in an emergency. 
 
 
33 DISCLOSURE OF INTERESTS  

 
There were no disclosures of interest. 
 

34 MINUTES  
 
The minutes of the meeting held on 8 February 2022 were agreed as a correct 
record and signed by the Chairman. 
 

35 ELECTRIC VEHICLES CHARGING POINT PROGRAMME - APPROVAL 
TO PROCEED TO FORMAL CONSULTATION  
 
The report before the Committee detailed the council’s proposal to provide 
electric vehicle charge points in its car parks for residents and visitors. It 
was noted that the government have offered grants to Councils under its On 
Street Residential Scheme (ORCS). A funding offer was made recently by 
the Government body the Office for Zero Emission Vehicles to the Council, 
and was accepted. 
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As part of the process, a statutory consultation on the installations will be 
required. 
 
The Committee considered the report and RESOLVED to recommend to the 
Cabinet Member for Environment in consultation with the Leader of the 
Council to: 
 

 The proposals to install 68 Electric Vehicle Charging Points 
across the following 12 parking locations:  

 

 Proceed to formal advertisement and consultation.  

 If at the close of the formal consultation period, no objections are 
received to the proposals, considered on a site by site basis, then 
those sites proceed to full implementation. In the case of any site 
receiving objections an objection report, for those sites, will be 
submitted seeking an approved way forward.      

 In locations where no objections are received officers progress 
with the implementation of the works and amendments to the 
traffic orders accordingly. 

 Members noted that the scheme would be funded through the 
Office of Zero Emissions Vehicles (OZEV) who were funding 75% 
of the total cost (£176,000) with the remaining 25% (£59,000) 
being funded through the appointed Charge Point Operator.  

 
 

  
 
 
 

 Chairman 
 

Car Park/on street parking location Number of Charge Points 

Balgores Square                      2 charge points 

Billet Lane                                6 charge points 

Cherry Tree Lane                     6 charge points 

Dorrington Gardens                  6 charge points 

Fentiman Way 6 charge points 

Keswick Avenue                       6 charge points 

Oldchurch Road                       6 charge points 

Town Hall (Front) 6 charge points 

Woodhall Crescent                   2 charge points 

Hilldene Avenue                       8 charge points 

Station & Tadworth Parades                     8 charge points 

Slaney Road 6 charge points 
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